
 
 

Addendum 1 
Solicitation 21-99720 

Stone Fill on Canal Park Shoreline 

 
This addendum serves to notify all bidders of the following changes to the solicitation documents: 

Questions asked and answers provided are below. 

1. Will any equipment be allowed on top of the stone revetment to place New Stone Fill? 
a. No equipment is allowed on the revetment, boardwalk, asphalt trail or anywhere 

landward of the revetment. 
 

2. What is the minimum hole diameter that must be filled? 
a. Any hole measuring 10 inches or larger across any direction at the opening shall be 

filled. 
b. Specification Section 02480 – MAKE-UP STONE MATERIALS – Subsection 2.2.A.1 

 
3. Where will barges be allowed to install anchoring spuds to facilitate stone placement? 

a. Barges are not allowed to anchor spuds on top of or in contact with any toe stone. 
Spuds may be driven beyond the toe stone farther lakeward. Barges will be allowed to 
brace against the revetment to place stone. Any damage caused by bracing against the 
revetment (including damage to the revetment or to the Contractor’s equipment) will 
be repaired at no additional cost to the City of Duluth. 

 
4. Will there be full-time inspection on this project? 

a. The City and AMI will work with the Contractor to provide additional inspection services 
for this project.  As it stands in the technical specifications, the Contractor is responsible 
for quality control and the Owner/AMI is responsible for quality assurance.  Reference 
Specification Section 02481 – STONE PLACEMENT – Subsection 3.1.A.2 for breakdown of 
minimum inspection services the Owner/AMI will provide. 
 

5. What is the completion date?  
a. Although the City desires to have the work completed as soon as possible, the final 

completion date is July 1, 2022. 
 
Please acknowledge receipt of this Addendum by checking the acknowledgment box within the 
www.bidexpress.com solicitation. 
 
Posted:  10/18/21 

http://www.bidexpress.com/

